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May 6, 2014 
 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

3 Empire State Plaza, 19
th

 Floor  

Albany, New York 12223 

 

 

RE: Cases 13-G-0031 and 13-G-0186, Temperature Control Amended Filing  
 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

Enclosed for filing with the Public Service Commission (the "Commission”) are the following 

amended tariff leaves issued by Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (“Con 

Edison” or the "Company”) to the Company’s Schedule for Gas Service, P.S.C. No. 9 - Gas 

("Gas Tariff"), applicable to its customers in the City of New York and the County of 

Westchester.   
 

Leaf 253  Revision 5  Superseding  4 

Leaf 264   Revision 12   Superseding 11 

Leaf 330   Revision 8   Superseding 7 

 

These tariff leaves are issued May 6, 2014, with an effective date of July 1, 2014. 
 

 

Reason for Filing 
 

The Commission’s Order Approving Electric, Gas and Steam Rate Plans in Accord With Joint 

Proposal, issued and effective February 21, 2014, in Cases 13-E-0030 et al. (the “Rate Order”) 

adopted the Joint Proposal (“JP”) as set forth in Appendix A of the Rate Order, with certain 

modifications.  The JP provides for the Company to amend its pending filing in Case 13-G-0186, 

which proposed to eliminate the Temperature-Control (“TC”) option for all interruptible 

customers.  In accordance with the JP, the Company filed tariff amendments on April 8, 2014  to 

eliminate the TC option for new interruptible customers and allow existing TC customers to 

continue to utilize the TC option.  This amended filing was sent to all the parties in Case 13-G-

0031.  The City of New York (the “City”) was the only party who provided comments and 

requested one modification.    
 

Since the Company agreed with the requested modification the Company filed amended tariff 

leaves on April 15, 2014, to be effective June 1, 2014, incorporating the City’s requested 

modification.  On April 28, 2014,  the Company filed for a postponement of the effective date of 
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the pending leaves to July 1, 2014, in order to allow the City sufficient time to review the April 

15, 2014 Filing.  This postponement filing was approved by the Commission on April 30, 2014. 

 

In order to conform to the new effective date of July 1, 2014, the Company is filing amended 

tariff leaves specifying that the TC option will no longer be available to new interruptible 

customers on or after July 1, 2014. 
 

 

Conclusion and Notice 
 

The Company respectfully requests a waiver of notice requirements of § 66 (12)(b) of the Public 

Service Law and 16 NYCRR Section 720-8.1 as to newspaper publication of the tariff changes 

since the amended tariff leaves are being filed in order to conform to the July 1, 2014 effective 

date approved by the Commission on April 30, 2014.  The Company will provide copies of this 

amended filing to all parties in Case 13-G-0031.  
 

Sincerely, 
    

 

  /s/ William A. Atzl, Jr.  

  Director 

  Rate Engineering Department 
 

cc:  Active Parties in Case 13-G-0031 (via email).   
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